MINUTES OF THE TEMPLETON HOUSING AUTHORITY’S BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

March 9,  2016 

PRESENT: (Members) 
Joyce D. Grucan, Chairman,   
 Mary Chipman, Vice-Chair      


Sheila Tallman, Treasurer,           Ida Beane, Secretary, 

Absent:
None

Others:
Louise Chaffee, Executive Director, A few of Templeton Housing Residents  

The Templeton Housing Authority’s monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, March 9, 2016 in the Community Room at Phoenix Court, 99 Bridge St., and Baldwinville.  The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson at 4:03 p.m.
Order of Business:

 -On a motion by Ida Beane, seconded by Mary Chipman, the Board voted “To approve March’s Meeting Agenda as presented.” Joyce Grucan declared, motion approved unanimously: In Favor: Four (4) Opposed:  none (0).  

Meeting Minutes:

-A motion was made by Mary Chipman, seconded by Ida Beane, “To accept and approve the Minutes of February 4, 2016, with one change re: next meeting date reference to the 9th.  Joyce Grucan declared, motion approved unanimously: In Favor: Four (4) Opposed:  none (0).  

The Executive Director reported:

-Phoenix Court and Tucker Building at full occupancy. 
-The Maintenance Director has returned to work full time. Part time maintenance employee hours have been reduced according to budget.  
-Capital Planning Projects FY 17 are proceeding in the schematic phase. First draft of both stairwell tile/tread replacement & heat source pumps have been submitted to DHCD for review. 
Tub surrounds have been ordered. 

-The Director submitted to the Board, approved by DHCD, three names of audit firms to perform the Agreed Upon Procedures Audit for Templeton Housing in accordance with the DHCD’s required specifications. 

-After discussion Board Members voted, On a motion by Mary Chipman, seconded by Sheila Tallman, “to authorize Chairman Joyce Grucan to enter and sign into contract with Gary L. Depace CPA, PC Firm for Auditing Services for Templeton Housing Authority.”

-The Director mentioned that DHCD is currently in development phase of an online training for Board Members; which is expecting to roll out to all board members in the new Fiscal Year.    Therefore, Board Members are required to provide contact information in the form of a hard mailing address and a personal e-mail address.  Two fields have been added to Housing Applications data base to collect this information; the Director needs to enter the information. 

- Monthly Reports:

-The Board reviewed Operating Expenses submitted for March 2016. 

-On a motion by Ida Beane, seconded by Sheila Tallman, the board voted unanimously: “To accept and approve Operating Expenses for the month of March 2016.”  Register located in Templeton Housing’s accounting ledger.  Joyce Grucan declared motion passed:  In Favor: Four (4) Opposed: none (0). 
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OLD BUSINESS: Mentioned for consideration was management agreement for maintenance department only or entire management between Barre & Templeton Housing Authority.  Board Members had a few questions on how management would be handled and whom should be notified.   The Director plans to invite Athol’s Executive Director to a meeting to answer any questions about a possible agreement.   
NEW BUSINESS: 
-The 2016 Budget had been approved by DHCD.   
-The Director submitted to the Board for review updated proposed Policies for Reasonable Accommodation, Capitalization and Inventory Control Policy. Although policies have been followed according to regulations a formal copy of policy was never established.  

- After review of the proposed policies, On a motion by Mary Chipman , seconded by Ida Beane the Board voted “to accept into policy for Templeton Housing Authority the Reasonable Accommodation Policy, Inventory Control Policy and Capitalization Policy.”  Policies located in Templeton Housing Authority’s Policy Book. 

-Joyce Grucan declared, motion approved unanimously: In Favor: Four (4)   Opposed:  none (0).  

Other Business: 

Joyce Grucan and the Executive Director had attended a Community Preservation Seminar to seek projects for creating, supporting and preserving affordable housing. The Massachusetts Housing Partnership had offered the course.    
Adjournment: - Motion introduced by Sheila Tallman, seconded by Ida Beane, to adjourn the meeting at 5:05 p.m.; motion was unanimously approved:  In Favor: Four (4) Opposed: none (0).  
-The next meeting will be on Wednesday, April 13, 2016 at 4:00 p.m..  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Louise Chaffee, Exec. Dir. 

